Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

April 17, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 3:34 p.m. 


.

Members present were Kelli Bush, Karen Henson, Mary Ann Ball, Tabitha Kerr, and Karla Buckingham.
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from March 2012.  Karen Henson made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; seconded by Karla Buckingham.  All were in consensus.

Kelli Bush shared her Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Our current enrollment is 556. 
-- DARE graduation was held on Friday, April 6th.  We had several parents in attendance.  The program went very well.  A special thanks to Sgt. Cleary for coordinating this program.
--The first grade performed their play, “E-I-E-I OOPS!”, on April 2nd.  They performed for our students in the morning and then for our parents that evening.  The students worked very hard on this program and did a wonderful job.  
--The second District Community Night was held on April 5th at Valley View.  The district provided a cook out and had several workshops available for the parents to participate in.  There were many parents in attendance from various schools within our district.  The evening was very successful.  The next event is planned for September.
-- The American Teacher Movie was shown at the TKS Performing Arts Center.  This was a very inspirational movie about public educators. 
--A CIITS Lead Teacher Training will take place this Thursday afternoon at the TKS library.  This technology training is designed to help teachers learn to use a new program that creates assessments aligned with the new standards.

--The annual North Central Kentucky Spelling Bee will be held at ECTC this Friday.  Emily Jackson and Logan Bailey will be representing MES.  Best of luck to Emily and Logan.  

--Spring Scantron Benchmark Assessments began this week.  We will complete the reading portion this week and math next week.  

Kelli Bush provided the Family Resource Center Advisory Council minutes to Council for their review.

Kelli Bush presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review. 
Kelli Bush presented the Professional Development Plan for 2012-2013 to Council for their review.  This plan was approved by the Board at last evening’s meeting with the understanding the there may need to be some minor adjustments once the SBDM Council has reviewed it.  Council discussed the sessions and requested that Mrs. Bush provide more detailed information and a plan specific to MES at the next Council Meeting.  Karen Henson made a motion to approve the plan with the stipulation as stated above, Tabitha Kerr seconded.  All were in consensus.  
Kelli Bush provided the following information to Council in reference to Student Achievement:

--Mrs. Bush provided the results from the Scrimmage Test that students took in March.  Students in grades K-5 tested in the areas of reading and math.  This is a practice test used to prepare students for the upcoming state tests that will take place in May.  Mrs. Bush explained to Council that overall the results were a bit lower than last year’s scores.  This is partly due to the tests being modified to meet the new requirements and standards and also to the complexity of the math.  
--Mrs. Bush provided the unannounced District Walk Through results to Council.  The results will be presented and discussed in depth at the faculty meeting tomorrow.  Mrs. Bush was very pleased with the results. 

Kelli Bush provided Program Review for Council to review.  Mrs. Bush asked the Council to review the recommendations for improvement for each area.  She suggested that they choose 1 or 2 recommendations that they believe are the most important for moving our school forward.  Council will revisit Program Review at the next meeting for further discussion.

Kelli Bush provided the draft of the Dress Code Policy to the Council as discussed at the previous meeting.  Council reviewed the policy. Council suggested to Mrs. Bush that the dress code take effect immediately and that we communicate this change by sending a letter home to parents.   Mary Ann Ball made a motion to approve this policy, Tabitha Kerr seconded.  All were in consensus.
Council discussed May agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be May 21, 2012 at 3:30 p.m.
Karla Buckingham made a motion to adjourn; Mary Ann Ball seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 4:54 p.m.
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